
  

 

 
 

January 2020 
 

HUNDON SOCIAL CLUB 

  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

  

FRIDAY 10TH JANUARY 2020 

  

Commence 7.30pm in  
The Social Club 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP  
NEW YEAR OPENING HOURS 

 
New Year’s Eve, December 31

st
 – 

8.00am – 5.00pm 
 

New Year’s Day, January 1
st

 – 
 10.00am – 12.00 noon 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, HUNDON 
 

SERVICES FOR  
JANUARY 2020 

 
 

 12 January   9.00a.m.  
Holy Communion 

 
 

      26 January   4.00p.m.   
 Evening Prayer with hymns  

 

HUNDON COMMUNITY CINEMA 
 

The Hundon Community Cinema returns to the 
Village Hall on Friday 31st January with 

‘Fisherman’s Friends’ (12A) 
Doors open 7.00pm, film starts 7.30pm.  

Licenced Bar, Snacks.  
Tickets £3 on the door.  

Hope to see you all there! 
 
 

HUNDON COMMUNITY CAFÉ 

at your VILLAGE HALL every THURSDAY  

2.30 - 4.30 pm 

Look out for the blue spotted teapot sign 

Are you newly retired?  Are you looking to 

do new things in your retirement? Would 

you like to come and help us once a 

month? We need more volunteers to help 

in the kitchen to continue. 

New Year  Holiday 

2 January 2020.  

Happy New Year! 

 

Janet Burrows 
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 SHORT WALKS IN CLARE 

 The walks take place every Tuesday at 10.30am, 
and are led by trained volunteers.  All these walks 
are free: there is no need to book, just turn up and 
join one of our friendly walking groups and enjoy 
walking together! All walks start at the Old Goods 
Shed at 10.30 am near the car park of Clare 
Castle Country Park – meet from 10.15am. 

 
DO YOU ‘DO’ FACEBOOK? 

 
Join Hundon Village Group  

A group for the residents and friends of 
Hundon in Suffolk to communicate and 
exchange news and ideas, and promote 
village events. (Not for advertising except 
for The Rose & Crown and The Plough) 
 

 
http://www.facebook.com/groups/192288217475615/  

 
Hundon Village Shop and Post Office 

https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice  
 

Hundon, Suffolk Buying & Selling Group 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/585742918475149/ 

 
Hundon Social Club 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/238379770253990/ 
 

Hundon Village Hall http://www.facebook.com/hundonvillagehall 
 

There are also  groups for Clare, Kedington, Haverhill,  
Stradishall, Thurlow, Wickhambrook 

 

 
 

CHRISTMAS HAMPER RAFFLE 
FOR MACMILLAN 

 
VAL AND MARTHA’S RAFFLE RAISED 

£635 
 

THANKS TO EVERYONE WHO BOUGHT  
TICKETS AND DONATED PRIZES 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/192288217475615/
https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
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DEADLINE for FEBRUARY issue  
23RD JANUARY by 12 noon please 

 
Please make a note  

of the deadline 
Contact details on p. 12 

Transit Load  £180 
 

Half Load £95 

COMMUNITY CINEMA – INSTALLATION  
OF EQUIPMENT 

 
 

First and foremost – a very big ‘Thank You’ to everybody who has 
supported the cinema since we first started in March 2018 – we have 
been very grateful for your kind words and positive feedback - It would 
seem that the Community Cinema is a facility much appreciated by 
those that have used it. 
 
From the very beginning it has been our ambition to have a 
permanently-installed system for showing films. To screen a film at the 
village hall involves a great deal of time and effort that might not be 
obvious to cinema-goers. The equipment we use is not owned by us 
or by the village hall, but is hired in. Each screening requires 
approximately 12 man-hours of time, plus a sixty- mile round trip, in 
order to collect, set up, take down and return the equipment.  A 
permanent, fixed installation would mean we don’t have to do that, 
with the benefit that the equipment would be available to show films at 
any time.  
 
We are making good progress towards that goal of a fixed installation. 
Thanks to the generosity of The Broxted Trust we now have a 
permanent, retractable, screen on the village hall stage that has 
already proved to be a great asset to both the cinema and the hall in 
general. We have recently secured further funding from the Broxted 
Trust, and also from the Village Hall Community Fund, which means 
we will be able install additional parts of the system over the next 
months. 
 
Although we still need more funding to complete the project, we are 
confident that the village hall will eventually have a complete, 
permanent, audio visual system to screen films and other content all-
year round – this will be a real asset to the hall. 
 
In the meantime, we will continue to hire in the equipment and so 
would very much appreciate offers of help to collect, setup and return 
equipment. We are lucky to already have a small team of helpers but 
always could do with more. Also, we will soon also need help to 
manage and run the cinema all year round – if you feel you can spare 
some time to help then please contact Graham Gosling on 07720 
206001. 
 
See you at the next film night! 

Graham & Melody Gosling 

? Quiz Night  ?  
At Hundon Village Hall 

on 
28th  February 2020 

 7.30pm  £5 per person 
 

   Bar, refreshments and Raffle   
 

If you have a team and would like to book a table 
please telephone Helen Melhuish  

on  01440 786371  

 
Raising funds  for 

The East Anglian Air Ambulance 
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01440 842178 or 07979 620488 

WEST SUFFOLK COUNCIL 
WASTE MANAGEMENT 

 
Periodically wheeled bins may split. If this has 
happened to one of your bins please report the 
damage. A replacement bin will be delivered as 

soon as it can be arranged. 
Waste Management : 
 
 01638 719284              01284 757320 

HUNDON EVERGREENS 
 
 
The Evergreens have had another good year (25 members). 
We have had some trips out to Norfolk, the Arts Centre, 
Cambridge, and Christmas lunch at the Golf Club. 
 
The primary school children came and sang Christmas carols 
for us. We’d like to thank the teachers for bringing them to 
the Village Hall. We also managed to make an angel for the 
Festival of Angels at the church. 
 
New members (over 55s) welcome, we meet on Monday 
afternoon at the Village Hall.  January dates: 5th and 19th. 
 

P. Deeks 
Evergreens 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP 
 

 A quiet reflective time of year at last. The 
chaos, confusion and excess of…just about 
everything is finally over and we can all CALM 
DOWN!  
 

The shop looks forward to 2020 with intentions of serving you 
all with the best of local fruit and veg, good honeys and 
chutneys and those last minute…”I’ve run out …” items. If you 
have ideas for what you would like us to stock – let us know and 
we will do our best to accommodate your wishes. 
 

As ever, the shop will be dependent on its volunteers to stay 
open. If you have any time to spare, please 
consider staffing a two hour slot. This can 
happen on a regular basis or ad hoc…as 
when we have a vacancy that needs 
someone to step in last minute or to cover 
holidays. Let one of us know and we will 
arrange some basic training and support. 
 

 

Just a reminder of the shop opening hours over New 
Year … 

 

New Year’s Eve- December 31
st

-  
8.00am – 5.00pm 

 
New Year’s Day – January 1

st
 –  

10.00am – 12.00pm 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
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HERALD ARTICLES 
Remember—you can submit articles for the 
Herald at any time in the month, you don’t have 
to wait until the deadline. 
Items for inclusion can be emailed, typed or 
written. Anonymous articles cannot be included, 
although your name and address can be 
withheld if you prefer. 

HUNDON WINE CLUB 
 
Our November meeting’s theme was Australia, more specifically the 
state of South Australia, centred on the city of Adelaide. This 
renowned region produces some of the finest wines from this vast 
country. 
 
Starting off with an acidic Sauvignon Blanc from the cool, high area of 
Adelaide Hills, people were surprised to find that this wine more 
closely resembles the Loire whites and not the stereotypical Aussie 
white. Next was a Riesling from Eden Valley that was very German in 
style. This was not a hit with members but again, a surprise wine to 
find from here. Moving on to the reds, we had a Cabernet Sauvignon 
and a Shiraz from the famed Barossa valley, and a Nero d’Avola from 
McClaren Vale. All the reds were well received. We finished off with a 
great sweet tawny dessert wine . 
 
The evening proved the quality and breadth of diversity to be found in 
this great wine-producing country. 
 
We ended the evening with cheeses and pâtés, and the reminder of 
the wines as usual. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
  
30 January:-        Brazilian Wines with Nicolas Corfe from  
           GoBrazil  
27 February:-      Ben Pym from Corney and Barrow, wine  
          merchants in Newmarket  
26 March:-          Wine Quiz with fantastic prizes 
 
The Hundon Wine Club is open to anyone with an interest in wine. 
Membership is £10 per annum and a contribution of £10 at each 
meeting to cover the cost of wines tasted and food etc. 
 
If you would like to join us, send an email to: 
cs.burford@btinternet.com  
Or tel. 786248 for more information, or simply turn up on the day. 
 

                                                                            Chris Burford  

 
 
 
 
 
 

HUNDON CRAFT GROUP DECEMBER MEETING 
 

On 6
th
 December we had a very enjoyable time decorating Christmas 

crackers and gift boxes using templates provided by Julie Jones.  Our 
thanks go to both Julie and Jill Prudden for their expertise and 
beautiful resources; and to Sandra for, once again, opening her home 
to us, and providing delicious coffee and cake. 

Then, on Sunday 8
th
 December six of us visited Blackthorpe Barns 

Christmas and Craft Fair near Rougham for a very happy time 
browsing and shopping. 

Our next meeting is on Friday 3
rd

 January, from 10:00 -12:00, when 
Rosalyn will be demonstrating the papercraft of Iris folding. 

If you would like to join us or need more details, please contact 
Sandra on 786410 or Beryl on 786727. 

mailto:cs.burford@btinternet.com
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HAVE YOU SEEN A BARN OWL? 
Please report sightings to 

Suffolk Wildlife Trust 
http://barnowl.ispywildlife.org/ 

KAD Cars 

Professional & Reliable Taxi Services 

 Executive Travel 

 Airport Transfers 

 Race Days 

 Day / Evening Hire 

 Travel in our Pristine Cars or Luxury Mini-
bus 

 Tel: 01440 707318 

 Read our reviews on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/KadCarsLtd 

 

HUNDON WI 
 

 
 
 
 

Thank you to all our members who gave so generously to provide our 
Bring and Share Festive Supper. It was a lovely way to end the year, 
which had provided interesting speakers, trips around, including Bury 
Cathedral on a very wet day and afternoon tea in the garden on a 
superbly hot summer's day. 
 
Thank you to all the committee for decorating and setting out the hall to 
provide a festive welcome. 
 
Next year will feature biscuit making, card making, yoga, trips to the 
seaside and Tiptree, a garden party, interesting speakers and more. 
January will start with some members going to the Panto.  
 
Our January meeting will have Linda Scoles as a speaker, She is an 
American who came over with her husband and the American forces 
and they stayed. Her talk is titled 'The Yanks are coming'. She is bright 
and funny and will provide a look at life on the bright side on a cold 
January evening . 
 
Happy New Year 
Next Meeting- 9th January @ 7.30 pm, Hundon Village Hall 
Visitors are very welcome 
Visitor's fee £3.50       Jan McLardy 

HUNDON COMMUNITY CINEMA – WHAT IS IT? 
 

The Community Cinema is about to start its third season. We are based 
in the village hall and currently show one film a month during the 
autumn and winter period, although we hope to extend the season to 
later in the year. 
 
Our aim is to screen a mix of recent releases and old classics which, we 
hope, will appeal to all ages and tastes.  
 
The village hall licensed bar is open before and after a screening as well 
as during the interval, so you can have a relaxing drink with friends. We 
also have sweets, snacks and soft drinks available. Last year we 
provided a fish & chip supper before one of the films, this was well 
received and helped to create a friendly and sociable atmosphere. We 
certainly intend to repeat the experience sometime this season. 
 
The cinema is open to all, we are not a club, there is no membership or 
subscription to pay, just £3 per person on the door. 
 
If you haven’t been to one of our screenings before, why not give it a try 
– you will find it to be a sociable and friendly occasion. 
 

Our next screening is on Friday 31 January at 7.30pm – 
details of the film to be shown are on the front page. 
 
Details of upcoming films are advertised in the Hundon Herald, on the 
notice boards outside the village hall, on our Facebook page and the 
village hall website at hundonvillagehall.onesuffolk.net – you may also 
see posters around the village. 
 
If you would like more information, please feel free to contact us on 
07720 206001. 
 
See you all on 31 January! 
 

Melody & Graham Gosling 
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HGC Monthly Blog 2019/2020 

 
The committee hopes you have had a good Christmas and wishes you a happy New Year .  
We hope you have enjoyed the meetings and events in 2019.  We look forward to seeing you 
at the Winter Meal and hope you enjoy the programme we have for you in 2020.  

   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Tickets are available from Julie Starling.  Please call her with your choices on 01440 786500. 
Members £17 Guests £23. We will have waiter and waitress service and a Magician to 
entertain us.   

 
February  Thursday 20 -  AGM  with nibbles 7.30 pm at the  Village Hall. 

Janet Burrows 

             January 2020    Saturday 11 – Winter Meal                

(Including a nod to some of the Club’s recent events) 

    Magical Entertainment   Tickets on Sale! 

HUNDON POST OFFICE IS OPEN  
MONDAY TO SATURDAY  

 
9am—1pm 
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FROM THE REVD CANON STUART MITCHELL  
AT THE VICARAGE IN CLARE 

 
The frenzy of the preparation for Christmas for most is over for 
another year. Each year the anticipation of Christmas is always 
greater than the celebration and I know that kind of preparation 
for me will change next year. Outside the walls of the vicarage 
and the parish churches Christmas means different things and 
when it doesn’t come up to expectation there is inevitable 
disappointment. 
 
 Present buying is so demanding; did you buy the present way 
back in the summer, or later, perhaps in the days leading up to 
Christmas Day? The reality of the day comes when the present 
given, is opened. Did you the giver get the response from the 
receiver you were looking for? Was the Christmas Jumper 
pulled over their head and worn of the rest of day or the next 
day or all week?  
 
Obviously there are limitations; the child with the new bicycle will 
want to go out immediately though the weather will determine if 
that is at all possible and how long the accompanying adult is 
willing to enjoy the moment. Christmas 2019 was for me as busy 
as ever with many services in all the churches and then its 
12.30 on Christmas Day and bang! It all comes to a halt, gone 
for another year and the question recurs each Boxing Day – is 
there nothing more? 
 
Aside from the tinsel, turkey, decorated trees surely there is 
more; the history behind the feast of Christmas (told on least 
two TV programmes in the weeks leading Christmas Day) is 
routed in festivals dating back to pre-Christian times. Themes of 
sharing and love which we see in our giving of presents and 
helping those in more need than we are perhaps, are not just for 
Christmas. Christina Rossetti wrote: 
 
Love came down at Christmas, 
Love all lovely, love divine; 
Love was born at Christmas, 
Star and angels gave the sign. 
 
The love born at Christmas came as the Son of God. It was so 
great an event that God willed to prepare for it over the 
centuries, until 2000+ years ago God shared his love with all of 
us. As the New Year unfolds and with it uncertainty about many 
aspects of life, as the decorations come down and the daily 
routine is restored, be certain that the love of God will be there 
all year, and next. Perhaps you might be able to share a little bit 
of that love not just with those you know but also those you 
don’t. 
 
Thank you to all who have shared messages of hope and good 
will with Christine and me over the festive season and time still 
to wish you a Happy New Year. 
 
 

With every Blessing, Stuart 

If you’d like a catalogue please call 
KATY 07789115962 
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2020 
Could you start a club/activity? 

Your Village Hall has many clubs already 

but room for more! If you‘re interested in 

any of the following please get in touch 

 

AMATEUR DRAMATICS/BROWNIES-

GUIDES/CARDS/DANCE/FITNESS/ 

MARTIAL ARTS/TABLE TENNIS/

YOGA/YOUTH CLUB?   

Or any other idea! 

 

Call us now  
Martin 01440 787860      

 Graham 07720 206001 
 

Hundon Village Hall  

 

Supporting our community  

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH ALERT 
 

 

 

Based on a Neighbourhood Watch report there 

have been incidents at an address in each of 

Ousden and Chedburgh, external lockable letter 

boxes were broken in to and post stolen. The 

information obtained in one case was used to 

open a Santander bank account with card and 

overdraft facility. There were signs that the box 

was raided again later, possibly to intercept the 

card. The overdraft was swiftly run up and the 

card used at stores. Exactly the same thing is 

thought to have happened at the other address. 

 

The bank probably only checked the credit 

standing and electoral roll information of the 

genuine name and address before opening the 

account and extending credit.  It would however 

require the criminal to intercept the debit/credit 

card when it subsequently arrived in the post. 

 

You are at most risk if: 

 you have an external letterbox 

 it is not locked and robust 

 it is accessible from the roadside 

 the presence of post is visible 
      you leave post in it for long periods during      
 the day 
 

Although innocent victims are unlikely to be held 

accountable for any loss, they have the 

considerable inconvenience of reporting and 

resetting their affairs with worry that it may 

happen again. 

 

To reduce risk consider a lockable letter box, a 

non-return flap, a chute or arrangement such 

that the presence of post cannot be seen, 

access for retrieval only on the side away from 

the road and prompt clearance after delivery. 

 

If your letterbox is broken in to, 

 photograph the damage and report it to the 

police (online form may be easier than 101) to 

obtain a crime number.  This will help establish 

your innocence if a fraud does occur. 

 for four weeks after the crime arrange for 

your post to be removed from the box promptly 

after delivery (eg ask a neighbour if you are out 

all day) to avoid interception of any bank card 

delivery. 

    if a bank card or post arrives pointing to a 
new account being opened for you, telephone 
the bank immediately and ask for their fraud 
department.  
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Supplier & Fitter of  
made to measure 
Blinds, Curtains,  
Tracks & Poles 

 
Haverhill’s local blindsman,  

quality blinds at affordable prices 

 

At Hundon Village Hall  15th and 29th January 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Automatic Gates – DKN Services Ltd  
Have approved CAMESAFE Installer Status. 

 
Automatic Gates Swing/Slide, 

 Rising Bollards, Barriers, Railings, 
Structural Steel. 

Welding/Fabrication 
 

www.dknservices.co.uk 
email: doug@dknservices.co.uk or 

dawn@dknservices.co.uk 
 

01284 811781 / 07767882262 / 07788153329  
 
 

BADMINTON 
TUESDAYS 7.45PM 

AT HUNDON VILLAGE HALL 
FIRST SESSION FREE 

COME ALONG AND TRY 
£3.50 per session 

 
Phone Karen 786660 or 07551999496 

http://www.dknservices.co.uk
mailto:doug@dknservices.co.uk
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HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP 
OPENING HOURS 

 
MON—FRI   8am—5pm 
SATURDAY 8am—1pm 

         SUNDAY   10am—12 noon 

HIRE CHARGES FOR  HUNDON VILLAGE HALL 
  
Village groups, organisations, charities & fundraising events: - 
£10 per hour. Other groups: - £12 per hour 
  
Functions, such as; parties, social events, anniversaries, family 
gatherings etc., not required for the whole day: - £15 per hour*. 
  
Wedding receptions: - £250 for the whole day, including any set
-up time* 
 
*(a refundable damage retainer will also be required in some 
cases) 
  
There is a calendar of events and availability 
at hundonvillagehall.onesuffolk.net - scroll to the link at the 
bottom of the page - or contact Graham Gosling on 
 

07720 206001  
or email :    hundonvillagehall@gmail.com 

VACANCY FOR SECRETARY 
 

There is currently a vacancy for the role of Secretary on the Hundon 
Village Hall and Playing Field Charity Committee.  This post is 
voluntary however due to the nature of the role you will be reimbursed 
annually, in arrears, for out-of-pocket expenses.  
 
The role requires you to take the minutes at the monthly Management 
Meetings, Quarterly General Committee meetings and Annual 
General Committee Meeting.  Although you will not have voting rights 
(these are for the registered Trustees only) you will be involved in the 
discussions during the meetings. 
 
 This is an important role and you will need to work closely with the 
Chairman, Treasurer and Booking Clerk. 
 
 If you are interested in discussing further or require more details, 
please contact our Treasurer, Melody Gosling on 01440 787828.   

 LONDON MARATHON 2020 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
Vikki Gardiner (nee Melhuish) will be  

running to raise money for 
       The East Anglian Air Ambulance 

She has set up a fund raising page on 
Just Giving 

If anyone wold like to support her, please go to   
  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/vikki-gardiner 

 
Thank you 

mailto:hvhbookings@dambresi.com
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PEST CONTROL SERVICES 
Rodent & Insect Specialist 

CLUSTER FLIES, LOFT AREA, WASPS, ANTS, RATS, 

MICE, MOLES, RABBITS, DEER MANAGEMENT.  
Agricultural & Domestic 

6 & 12 month contracts available 
          Free Quotations  

 
Contact Mr. N. J. Leonard 

 Barnardiston (01440) 786963 

 Mobile: 07979 648857           

  

THE PLOUGH INN, 
HUNDON 

 
 

Please see the back page 
for full details of the 
upcoming events at  

The Plough. 
 

Thank you to all our customers old and new. 

HUNDON VILLAGE HALL SOCIAL CLUB 
Saturday 18th January 7.30PM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OPEN TO SOCIAL CLUB MEMBERS— 
ALL NEW MEMBERS WELCOME.  

SORRY, NO GUESTS OR U18s 

Deadline for FEBRUARY issue 
23rd January by 12 noon please 

Contact the Editor, Gill Shepstone:  
The Farmery, Church Street,   

Hundon CO10 8ER 
01440 786203  

email: hundonherald@hotmail.com 
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HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP  
AND POST OFFICE 

Check out the   Facebook group 
 

https://www.facebook.com/
Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Internal & External Property 

Renovation 

Extensions & Conversions 

Sand & Cement, Polymer and 

Lime Rendering 

All types of Plastering 

 

CONTACT PHIL ON:  

07766 406 477 
phil.propertyrenovation@outlook.com 

LifeLink -Changing Lives  
with Communities 

 
  

LifeLink, which started in Haverhill and has also launched in 
Brandon and Mildenhall, is a free service for anyone over 16 
years old and it is already busy. Benefits include: meeting new 
people and developing new friendships, feeling healthier and 
fitter, learning new skills and opportunities for volunteering and 
developing employability skills. This can lead to improved sense 
of wellbeing, leading to better physical and mental health. 

  
The LifeLink Coordinators, coach participants on a one-to-one 
basis, working together to find ways for each person to improve 
their wellbeing and meet their needs by connecting them to 
social activities, clubs, groups and local services. By introducing 
suitable local services, groups, clubs or activities, each 
individual’s social and practical needs can be supported and 
LifeLink will help, every step of the way. 
  
Getting involved is easy.  People can self-refer to the service, or 
ask a friend, supporter, GPs or other professional to help them 
to make a referral. Simply call the local LifeLink Coordinator to 
find out more  and get involved. 
For Haverhill LifeLink call Elaine 07967 670592 or Charlotte 
07967 670602.  For Brandon LifeLink and Mildenhall LifeLink 
call Rob 07773 046836 or Amba 07971 534462. 
  
LifeLink is currently available in Brandon, Haverhill and 
Mildenhall with expansion in the New Year to include Bury St 
Edmunds Central, Bury St Edmunds Rural (Blackbourne), 
Newmarket, Sudbury Central, and Sudbury Rural (WGGL).  
  
For more information on LifeLink, and its schedule for 
expansion, please visit  https://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/
community/lifelink  

https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
https://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/community/lifelink/index.cfm
https://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/community/lifelink/index.cfm
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            WEST SUFFOLK COUNCIL 

Fly-tipping 

Find out how to report fly-tipping and prevent your rubbish 
being fly-tipped by others. 

What is fly-tipping? 

Fly-tipping is the illegal dumping of rubbish. It is punishable 
by a maximum sentence of 5 years imprisonment and the 
possibility of an unlimited fine on conviction. 

Fly-tipping: 

 can seriously pollute watercourses and contaminate 
land. 

 can endanger human health, wildlife and livestock. 

 is unsightly, spoiling our communities and the quality 
of life for local residents. 

 is seen as a major problem by over three quarters of 
landowners and affects 67% of farmers. 

 undermines legitimate businesses who are undercut 
by illegal operators. 

 encourages others to dump more waste. 

 

Prevent fly-tipping 

 

If you are a householder, landowner or run a business, you 
have a legal responsibility to make sure your waste 
isn't fly-tipped. 

Householders should always check waste is being 
disposed of by a registered waste carrier. You can 
check the register of waste carriers on the EA 
website here. 

If waste is dumped on private land, landowners have to 
clear it at their own expense.  

Report fly-tipping 

Your local waste collection authority clears fly-tipping on 
public land.  

 

Contact your local council: 

West Suffolk Council  

01284 763233 / customer.services@westsuffolk.gov.uk  

 

Alternatively, you can report bigger incidents of fly-tipping 
by calling the Environment Agency's 24 hour Hot Line on 
0800 807 060. They investigate incidents with a greater 
potential to cause harm to human health and damage to 
the environment.  

Any information you supply will be treated in strictest 
confidence in accordance with the Data Protection Act 
1998. 

Tips for reporting 

Witnesses are vitally important in enabling action to be 
taken against people who fly-tip rubbish. 

It will be useful for you to record the following information:  

 Time and date of incident 

 Description of person(s) dumping rubbish 

 Description of vehicle(s) involved, including 
registration numbers 

 Description of the rubbish dumped 

 Photographs can also be very useful, but only if it is 
safe to do so 

 Keep any notes you make at the time, even 
scribbled ones, as they can be very valuable as 
evidence. 

 Stay safe – do not confront fly-tippers. 

Do not look for clues in the waste yourself, as there may be 
harmful items hidden in it. 

 

 

 

mailto:customer.services@westsuffolk.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/environment-agency
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Unit 3, Deltech Europe,  
Piperell Way, Haverhill, CB9 8PH 

S. ROSE PLUMBING & HEATING 
For all your plumbing services 

 
 plumbing repairs & installation 

 oil boiler repairs & installation 

 Oftec registered business 

 Unvented cylinders 

 Worcester boiler trained 

 

 

Call Stuart on : 

01440 762461 / 07432797372 

email : rosestuart76@icloud.com 

Village Hall Activities 
The groups listed below meet regularly at the village hall 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like more information about the above activities, please contact the relevant person or call Graham Gosling 
on 07720 206001. You can also visit the village hall website at hundonvillagehall.onesuffolk.net or follow us on Facebook 
– just search for “Hundon Village Hall”. 

Day Time Group Frequency Contact  Contact details 

Monday Afternoon Evergreens Fortnightly Pam Deeks 07554 008106 

Tuesday Afternoon Fun Kurling Weekly Ivan Cook 01440 786588 

Tuesday Afternoon Tai Chi Weekly Martin Fayers 01449 736455 

Tuesday Evening Pilates Weekly Coco Harrison 07377 380845 

Tuesday Evening Badminton Weekly 
Melody Gos-
ling 

01440 787828 

Wednesday Evening Ballet Workshop Weekly Alison Law 07821 197107 

Thursday Afternoon Community Cafe Weekly Janet Burrows 01440 786554 

Thursday Evening Wine Club Monthly Chris Burford 01440 786248 

Thursday Evening Gardening Club Monthly Janet Burrows 01440 786554 

Thursday Evening W.I Monthly Jan McLardy 01440 786369 

Friday Afternoon Carpet Bowls Weekly Ann Hathaway 01440 786993 

Friday Evening Hundon Cinema Seasonal 
Melody Gos-
ling 

01440 787828 

Saturday Morning Ballet Workshop Weekly Alison Law 07821 197107 

HUNDON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

NEXT MEETING 
 

WEDNESDAY 15TH JANUARY 
 

7.30PM IN VILLAGE HALL SOCIAL CLUB 

mailto:rosestuart76@icloud.com
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PRINTED BY red side up    01440 706911  

 

DO YOU NEED A CARPENTER? 
 

TRADITIONAL CARPENTRY BY LAURENCE FREEL 

Advanced C&G + 30 years experience 
 

PERIOD HOMES SPECIALIST 
 

Kitchens—fitted wardrobes—airing cupboards– bannisters 
Doors—locks—fences—gates—flat packs 

 
SMALL JOBS WELCOME 

 
PHONE—07415 183330 

email:- lgunnfreel@icloud.com 

 
 
 
 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/  

 01440 706911 

Qualified Horticulturalist 
Experienced Head Gardener 
Reliable Friendly Service 

Fully insured 

  Hard and soft landscaping 

  Tree pruning, planting and felling 

  Turfing and seeding 

  Hedge cutting and planting 

  Grass cutting and strimming 

  Patios and fencing 

  Rotavating and clearance 
All garden work and landscaping undertaken 

 

LOGS FOR SALE 
For all enquiries please contact Alex Colman 

 

01440 761028  07795 364135 

www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk  

FULL FOOT ASSESSMENT 
About Us 
Taking care of your feet is an important 
part of your well-being, allowing comfort 
and easier walking. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with regard 
to any foot health problems you may have. 
I can visit in your home for a complete foot 
assessment and foot health care. 
 
Nail trimming and filing 
Corn and callous removal 
Bunions 
Diabetic feet 
Verrucae 
Fungal & toe nail problems etc. 
 

Fully qualified foot health practitioner 
Gerry Greenaway AHCP (Prof) 

 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/
http://www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk/
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    NOW SELLING PETROL AND DIESEL  
Professional, friendly service with honest 

advice about your car — visit us for: 

 MOTs 

 Fault Diagnostics 

 All mechanical repairs 

 Servicing 

 Body Work 

 Class 4 and 7 MOTs 

 Air conditioning servicing and 

repair 

 Routine maintenance (including tyres, brakes, 

exhausts, batteries, lights, air conditioning 
etc) 

 HEATING OIL AVAILABLE 

 Car sales 

Stradishall Service Station 
( Opp. HMP Highpoint) 

Stradishall, Newmarket, CB8 9XX 

Tel: 01440 820391 

 
Visit the Hundon website: 
www.hundon-village.co.uk 

 
Website for Clare 

 www.visit-clare.co.uk  

D. J. ALBON 
BUILDING SERVICES 

Specialising in all aspects of building, decorating, 
property maintenance and repairs at competitive prices 

Brickwork * Chimneys re-pointed, repaired, rebuilt 
Extensions * Alterations * Restorations * Groundworks 

Driveways * Roofing * Fencing and repairs 
UVPC Windows * Doors * Conservatories * Fascia * Soffits 

Guttering * Plastering and repairs * Painting and Decorating 
Tiling * All Maintenance 

No Job too small * Free Estimates 

 
For a friendly and professional service call 

Office : 01787 278815 or Mobile 07948 004680 
djalbon.buildingservices@gmail.com 

 

http://www.visit-clare.co.uk/
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   CAPRI BLINDS 
 

 VERTICAL  ROMAN ROLLER 

PLEATED  VENETIAN WOODEN 

 

* MULTI-BLIND DISCOUNT IF YOU BUY   

3  or MORE BLINDS! * 

 

*CHILD SAFETY  DEVICES FITTED on 

REQUEST  * 

  

Free measuring - Free Fitting 

All in the comfort of your home 

11 years experience 

 
Based in Linton 

100s of satisfied LOCAL customers 
 Hundon's preferred Blind professional ,  

trusted by scores of customers in the village 

www.capriblinds.co.uk 

TELEPHONE 01223 894 020 

 
Affordable, Quality Blinds 

 

Hundon Hedgehogs Pre-School 

Hundon Village Hall, 
North Street, Hundon, 

Suffolk, CO10 8EE. 
 

Registered Charity No: 
1038958 

 

01440 786638    hundonhedgehogs@gmail.com 

Funded Early Years Education for up to 15 and 
30 hours for qualifying 2, 3 & 4 year olds. 

Our rural setting is the perfect place for your 

child to develop and grow. 

HERALD ADVERTS 
 
For Sale, Wanted and other ‘small ads’ are 
free to Hundon residents. 

 
Business adverts £5 per month. There is a 
waiting list at the moment. 

Website: rhortonplumbing.co.uk 

SUFFOLK  LIBRARIES 
 

MOBILE LIBRARY ROUTE 18 
Calling every four weeks on Wednesdays 

 
Hundon Village Hall  

2.50—3.50 29th January 
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IN THE VILLAGE .…. 

Useful contact numbers 

Hundon Community Primary School :    
Sharon Fitzgerald      786217 
 
Hundon Hedgehogs:     786638 

Village Hall bookings: Graham Gosling         07720 206001 

Village Hall Social Club :  
Caroline Champion –     07986 882795 
 
Village Hall  Committee Chairman  
Martin  Warner      787860 
 
Hundon Shop & Post Office :      786223 

The Rose & Crown, North Street :     786261 

The Plough at Brockley Green:     786789 

Community Cafe:   Thurs  2.30pm – 4.30pm  
(Village Hall)               786638 
 
Evergreens (over 55’s) alternate Mondays –  
Pam Deeks      07554 008106 
 
Carpet  Bowls:  Fri afternoon – Ann Hathaway 786993 

Hundon WI:  Jan McLardy    786369 

Hundon Wildspace:  Geoff Spooner  -           07780 845458  

Gardening  Club:  Janet Burrows             786554 

Astroturf:  Stuart Alderman           07725 516265 

Hundon Cricket Club: Jumbo Barker   786788 

Hundon  Football Club:  Jenny Gaffan  07900 655188 
 
Ballet Shoe Workshop & Break Dance 
Workshops:  Alison Law        01440 707465 
 
Hundon Cinema  Melody Gosling                      787828 
 
Hundon Harmony  Singing Group                     821485 
 
Hundon Wine Club  Chris Burford             786248 
 
Badminton: Karen Snow               786660 or 07551999496 
 
Fun Kurling (Tues.) : Margaret Blackwell       01440 820795 
 
Pilates:  Coco Hamson    07377 380845 
 
Tai Chi: Martin Fayers 07949 850810 01449 736455 
 
Hundon Craft Group:  Rosalyn     787888 
Sandra 786410 or Beryl  786727. 

Neighbourhood Watch -  Bob Steel     786303 
Hundon PCC:  - Margaret Langridge (treasurer) 786629 

Hundon Parish Council Clerk  
 
Hundon  Parish Council: Contact: Phil Impey           787850 
 
Allotments enquiries—Sarah Upson   786668  

Hundon Golf Society—Mark Wray   707196 

MP: Matthew Hancock 0207 2197186  or 01638 576 692 

 

Borough & County  Councillor—Mary Evans 07970 187864 

Crimestoppers     0800 555 111 

 

Local Services …. 

West Suffolk Council  
Waste Management    01638 719284            01284 757320 
 
Suffolk County Council (all depts.)  0345 6066067  
 
British Gas               0845 6091122 

Southern Electricity    0845 7444555 

Power cut      0800 3163105 

British Telecom     0800 800 150 

Anglian Water     0800 91 91 55 

Local Doctors' Surgeries  

Clare: 

Guildhall Surgery     01787 277523  

Stonehall Surgery      01787 278999 

Wickhambrook       01440 820140 

Haverhill:  

Haverhill Family Practice    01440 702010  

or        01440 703667  

Clare Pharmacy:     01787 277315 

A&E Departments:  

West Suffolk Hospital , Bury St Edmunds 01284 713000 

Addenbrooke’s Hospital, Cambridge   01223 245151 

Police              101 

NHS Direct                       111 

Samaritans             08457 90 90 90  

The Voluntary Network, 
Connecting Communities.    01638 664304 
 
Suffolk on Board Community Transport  01440 712028  

Clare Co-Op:  Mon – Sun  7am-10pm   01787 277276  

Haverhill Leisure Centre:    01440 702548 

Haverhill Arts Centre    01440 714140 

Clare Library:     01787 277702 

 
The Mobile Library Van calls at Village Hall car park  
every four weeks on Wednesday afternoons,  
2.50-3.50pm 
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Brockley Green, Hundon, CO10 8DT 
  

01440 786789 
 
 

From the New Year we will be 
opening on Mondays with a  

Pie ‘n pint Night - 
a pie ‘n pint on selected lager  

and ale or a soft drink or  
small house wine £13. 

  
The last Monday of every month 

quiz night w ill be  
coming back. 

  
Wednesday in the New Year will 

be the start of our  
Seniors’ menu/ winter 

warmers  -  
one course £9.99 two £12.99 

three £16.95. 
  

Thursday is our gourmet  
burger  night—  

Beat the Clock! 
Whatever the time is on the clock 

when you place your order  
is the price you pay—  

starts at 6 pm till 9 pm. 
  

Friday is Fish Fridays 
  

and Sundays are all about our 
roast dinners 

  
New Year’s Eve we are doing 
a Tapas Night - set menu with a 

array of tapas  including a glass of 
champers £35 ph 

 
We will be open for drinks only 

New Year’s day  
and closed for food. 

TONY ELVIN 
 

Plumbing and heating engineer  
with over 40 years experience  

 
Gas and oil servicing, breakdowns and repairs  

 
Free friendly advice  

 
07511 889214 

 
 07964 889987  

 


